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TO: MEMBERS OF THE FACILITY ASSOCIATION 
 
ATTENTION: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR RISK SHARING POOL PROJECT 
MANAGER 

 
BULLETIN NO.: F2020 – 061 
 
DATE: AUGUST 28, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR RISK SHARING POOL 
 – JULY 2020 OPERATIONAL REPORT 

A copy of this bulletin should be provided to your Chief Financial Officer and Appointed 
Actuary. 
Please be advised that effective July 1, 2020, the Risk Sharing Pool (RSP) Newfoundland and 
Labrador (NL) is available and ready to accept submissions through the Facility Association (FA) 
Portal at https://portal.facilityassociation.com.   
As there were no submissions received in the RSP NL in July 2020, no Operational Report was 
produced for the month.  The first RSP NL Operational Report will be created and available once 
an initial vehicle is transferred to the RSP NL. 
Should you require any further information, please call Aidan Chen, AVP Data & Analytics at 
(416) 863-1750 x4804. 
 
 
Saskia Matheson 
President & CEO 
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